MUSE *
Board of Trustees Annual Meeting

February 16, 2005

Minutes (Approved)

1) Call to Order:
Ron Bowman called the meeting to order at 3:49. Trustees present were Ron Bowman, Deena Zarlin, Mark Morton, Anne Ruprecht, Kathleen Rzeplinski, and Don Kirkpatrick. Others present were Karen Green, Gail Dickenson, Helena Thornton and Lucinda Clark. Ron introduced Karen Green as a guest. 

2) Minutes:  (MSC Anne, Mark) To approve the meetings of December 15 and January 27   as distributed. 

3) Communications: Letters from Alegria, Kim Bratton, and the Science Club were passed around. Deena announced that Mike Moreland had submitted his resignation as a MUSE trustee. (I presume that this will need to be acted on at the next meeting.)

4) Financial Report: Lucinda presented a summary of the  December and January Transactions as well as a Corvette Summer Report . The beginning Balance in December was $46,374.70, Disbursements were $1,948.94, Deposits and interest were $7,341.65 and December Ending Balance was $51, 967.91. The beginning Balance in January was $51,967.91 Disbursements were $21,843.49, Deposits and interest totaled $4693.30 and the December Ending Balance was $34,817.72. The Corvette Summer Account showed that there was an ending balance at the end of January of $60,147.92, which is not yet sufficient to cover the costs of this year’s expenses for the fund raiser. Lucinda and Kathleen also presented an accounting of funds dated 8/30/04 which included a summary of grants awarded and restricted and a summary of ending balances as those awards were made.  A number of questions were raised about which funds were restricted and whether the funds from unused grant moneys had yet been reflected in the ending balance.   After some discussion the consensus of the group was that there were no significant moneys available for additional grants at this time. 

5) Committee Reports:

a) Fun Fair: Helena reported that plans for the Fun Faire were moving ahead on schedule. It is slated to be held on Sunday, June 5th.  She indicated that at this time there is a very strong possibility that the Friendship Park will be made available for the event. She is planning to contact the Lions Club, Friendship Park Association, and other civic organizations to see if they might wish to sponsor a booth. Helena said that we will need to block off the infield, but that there is ample room outside of that area. Ron suggested that in the future we would be well advised to pay close attention rest of the school calendar when scheduling this event as well as others. Deena suggested that we make a concerted effort to advertise the event in the Fort Bragg schools, perhaps by writing a note for the school newsletters or by sending a flyer home. The next meeting of the planning committee will be 8:45 (am) on March 3 in the MS Library.

b) One More Night: Ron reported that plans were proceeding for the “One More Night” Event. He announced that a communication had been sent to Bonnie Raitt but no response has yet been received. Ron said that Nancy Harris of the Music Festival Board was amenable to closer cooperation between MUSE and the Festival Board than has previously been the case. The Music Festival Committee is interested in improving the children's’ matinee concert, which has been less than completely successful. Better publicity might help as would  possible assemblies in the schools featuring  hands on musical activities with a small group of musicians.

c) Corvette Summer: Lucinda indicated that there have been 170 tickets sold to date. She said that ticket sales from the Hemmings magazine ads have been more productive than in the past and some recent changes made to the ads  should make them even more fruitful. Lucinda indicated that it was critical that the local campaign get into “high gear” quickly and the word should go out at every opportunity to get local people to assist in selling tickets by contacting relatives and other friends. She indicated that more help was needed to man (person ?) ticket sales tables in the town during weekends when the town is full of tourists, especially for Easter and the Memorial Day weekend. Deena called attention to the excellent MUSE Corvette ad in the last HS bulletin. There have been some glitches in obtaining the car, but the Corvette should be here by the end of March. It was recognized that as there have been fewer fund raisers planned  or sponsored by MUSE this year, it was even more critical that every effort be made to sell the total 3000 
tickets.

It was stated that a number of parents and perhaps the public have associated  funds raised through Corvette Summer Project as being targeted solely for the music program, which would seem to mean that there may now be less need to raise other funds for this purpose.  In fact funds from the Corvette Summer Project support a whole range of other grants as well a the music program.  Ron observed that it appears that the MUSE current financial condition is largely due to the “dry spell” between the Candlelight Tour in December and the Fun Fair in June in which no fund raisers have been scheduled. This issue will need to be taken up at a future MUSE meeting. 

6) Grant Proposal for Consideration: 


a) Follow up of A&E week grant award: Gail Dickenson talked at some length about the A & E grant award which had been granted in January. She described the fund raising activities being pursued by the staff and the kids. The principle under which they are operating is that partial or full scholarships would be made available for those students who cannot afford to attend one of these trips. She indicated that at the moment she did not know whether the 10% allocation grant ($3725)  for the program was sufficient. Questions were raised  1) as to whether the District planned to cover the cost for those who attended programs in Mendocino during this week (ie at the Art Center) and 2) whether the Children's’ Fund had been approached for scholarships to fill some of this need. 


b) Poetry in the Schools: Scott Meltsner appeared to submit two proposals for Poetry in the Schools, one for the HS (resubmitted) and one for the Middle school. The HS Proposal would present four one and a half hour workshops @ $50 per hour for a total cost of $800. The MS Proposal was for $960 to cover two weeks worth of program (24 sessions or 8 sessions for each grade level) for the Middle School. After considerable discussion it was decided to fund the Middle School Request. It was suggested that the $2000 Honer fund be used to cover this grant.  The consensus was that the HS English teachers should be given an opportunity at the next meeting to explain to the MUSE Board  how this program would be utilized within their particular English curriculum.

(MSC Bowman, Kirkpatrick) To fund the Poetry in the Schools Program for the Middle School in amount of $960 and to defer consideration of the HS Request to the next meeting .

c) Request from Rotary for support of track project: Harold Hauck did not appear to make the Rotary Club proposal. 


d) Ideas for funding Corvette Challenge Matching Grant: Deena described the concept of the ‘Garden Challenge,  Food for Healthy Futures” program at some length. she talked about visiting other school districts where similar programs already exist. She pointed out that the Mendocino District is at a disadvantage in not having access to Federal moneys because of not having a large enough population of Title I students (as Fort Bragg and Ukiah does).  Deena indicated that the Corvette Challenge matching grant deadline was February 25th. Discussion  comments were supportive of the concept. However, it was pointed out that there was no written proposal presented to the Board describing the concept which followed the guidelines set forth by Claire Ellis and Chuck Greenway for submitting the grant. Other comments suggested that the staff had not had sufficient notice that the grant was available. It was felt that to consider and support only one application in the absence of the opportunity for others to apply would not be appropriate. Several people agreed with this point of view. No action was taken on this item. 


e) Discussion of MUSD priorities for the “Big Idea:” The discussion of this idea centered around the possible employment of a person who could assist with the integration of technology into the curriculum. However, due to the lateness of the hour and the realization that at this time the MUSE budget will not support any new grants, there was little discussion of this item. 

Adjournment of Meeting:
Both Don and Kathleen had to leave the meeting due to time constraints and the meeting was adjourned shortly after 6:00 due to the lack of a quorum. 









Respectfully Submitted, 









Don Kirkpatrick









Secretary

